

## LINCOLN LYNX ALUMNI ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Saturday May 18, 2024, 10 am (Claire's Pantry Restaurant, Edmonds)

ATTENDEES (6): President, Class Rep, Totem II Editor Monica Weber '73; Vice President Suzanne Lundquist '63; Financial Secretary Steve LaVergne '60; Class Rep, Scholarship Committee Chair Monika Lirio '79; Class Rep, All Class Luncheon Liaison, Database Chair Linda Strock '62; Recording Secretary, Website Chair, Scholarship Scribe Judy Roe '64.

## I. All Class Luncheon:

- A. In addition to merchandise the following will be for sale at the ACL:
  - i. Raffle tickets \$2 each or 3 for \$5. Each ticket winner is going to have the choice of a raffle item displayed at a table.
  - ii. Annuals
- B. To honor LLAA members, their name tags will have a star and their packets will contain one free raffle ticket.
- C. Help is being sought for the registration table. Unfortunately, Don Ford has come down with COVID.
- D. Monica Weber and Jackie King are working on the printed program which will contain the LLAA mission statement rather than the alma mater.
- E. Linda Strock is preparing signs "VALET LINCOLN HIGH" so the pickup cars can more easily just chauffeur for the LLAA guests. In addition, she is seeking help from Steve Shelton who has expertise with sound systems.

## II. Storage

- A. There is a goal to reduce costs by removing all items from the LLAA storage unit and exit the unit by the end of the month.
  - i. Older documents have been thrown away with care to shred items such as tax documents.
  - ii. Many merchandise items (that are going to be available for sale at the ACL) such as tee shirts, scarves, men's polo shirts, and lanyards were found in the LLAA storage unit. There are large amounts of some items and they would be offered at reduced prices.
  - iii. Verna Rossevelt plans to store memorabilia in her storage unit.
  - iv. Monica Weber plans to store LLAA merchandise in her storage unit.

## III. Scholarships

- A. Monika Lirio and Monica Weber visited alumni David L. Morgan '50. He is contributing \$15,000 annually for a scholarship based on financial need for a current LHS graduate. The money will be paid in perpetuity from a trust that he set up.
- B. Whether or not a photo should be required in the scholarship packet is an open issue.
- C. For this year's scholarship awards the Executive Committee recommended the following with regard to the 10 scholarship applications received: award \$2,000 to each of 9 applicants and send a rejection letter to the one other applicant.

Respectfully submitted by Judy Armstrong Roe '64, LLAA Recording Secretary

Next Board Meeting: Saturday May 25, 2024 - 10:30 am Broadview Public Library, 12755 Greenwood Ave N, Seattle